jg Our Week ‘g\

We have had a lovely, sunny week in Reception
Here are some of the things that we have been learning this week, your child

might like o tell you a little bit more about them:

e The children really enjoyed their scooter workshops

e Through our Topic "Understanding the world" we recognised our special
achievements

e We shared the story 'Whatever Next' and role played the story with our
friends

e We re-told the story of ‘Whatever Next' by drawing and labelling story
maps

e We created our own moon picnics just like Baby Bear

e We designed a space suit for Baby Bear, collaged owls using feathers and
different medium from our creation station and painted rockets

e Our Alien visitors have been very busy moving around the classrooms,
enjoying all that is on offer to play with. We will certainly miss them when
they return to their homeland

e InPE and Games we were focusing Multi-skills games and relay races.

e InRE we learnt all about the Holy Spirit and how it is a gift from Jesus.
We discussed how the Holy Spirit is our friend and is always with us.

e InPSHE we continued our topic "Friendships” and thought of ways to
solve problems and stay friends.

e In Maths we were continuing to look at the teen numbers.
o In Music we continued to look at Pulse and Tempo and practised clapping

Rhythms

Notes for parents

e Please can you make sure your child has the correct PE uniform for PE &
Games and very importantly have their PE trainers. Correct kit is PE T-
shirt, Blue shorts or tracksuit bottoms, Blue hoodie (if cold), trainers

e Please remember to label you child's clothes, particularly jumpers. As the

weather is warming up the children are removing their jumpers and



without being named it is tricky to ensure they have the correct one. Any
unnamed clothes left in school will be put in the Lost property box outside
Puffins classroom.

e As the weather is getting hotter, please ensure children have a hat and
suncream on

e Please choose your child's lunch on Scopay. We are finding lots of
children have not had a meal chosen for them which causes confusion in
the Kitchen

e Do not forget to sign up for our school trip- if you have any questions
please see you child's class teacher.

e Please can you send you send your child into school with an empty and
clean milk bottle. We will be starting to plant our summer flowers.

e Please do continue to read with your child for (at least) 10 minutes a day.
A little bit each day makes such a big difference. It would be appreciated
if you could make a note in their reading record, thank you.

o Please could you bring in any plastic bottles or boxes over the next few
weeks as we would like all children to make a space rocket.

e Show and Tell - Our topic this half term is Adventures through time and
Space.

e As the children do not change their reading books on a specific day each
week, please can they be kept in their Book bags every day. We like to
hear the children read and it would be helpful to have their books at
school

e Just alittle reminder- please ensure your child comes independently into
school through the outdoor classroom door, not the corridor. You can
leave them at the reception wooden gates.

Many thanks for all your support. Have a happy weekend!

Best wishes,

The Reception Team



